October 13, 2020

The Place to Grow

The Town of Didsbury Council held the Regular Council Meeting on Tuesday, October 13, 2020 in Council Chambers.
Four (4) members of the public including the press and delegation were in attendance.

e Sgt. Fournier from the Didsbury RCMP Detachment presented a report on policing activities from January 1 to
the end of September 2020.

e Council approved the Parkland Regional Library System 2021 per capita requisition in the amount of $8.55
demonstrating a zero increase in the requisitions from 2020.

e Council approved to maintain the ATCO Natural Gas Franchise Fee at 25%, and the FORTIS Franchise Fee at 17%,
which are both a zero percent increase from 2020.

e Council approved the purchase of a replacement truck, plow and salt/sand hopper for a maximum of $107,500
to be allocated from the Vehicle & Equipment replacement reserve.

e Due to the current pandemic situation, the CP Rail Holiday Train will not be running this holiday season. Instead
CP Rail are planning a virtual concert with donations going to local food banks. Mayor Hunter will send a letter
on behalf of Council, expressing our appreciation for this much needed event and the benefits to food banks in
our Nation and looking forward to the return of the Holiday Train in 2021.

The next Reqular Council Meeting will be October 27, 2020 immediately following the Organizational Meeting which
starts at 6:00 p.m. at the Town of Didsbury Council Chambers 1606 — 14 Street.
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